Dear Friends, Prayer Partners, and Faithful Supporters,

March 1st. 2024

"And these things write we unto you, that your joy may be full. (1 John 1:4)."

It is truly an honor, a privilege, and a joy to serve our Lord in the place to which He has called us! It is a great joy to be messengers of the gospel, and to have you partnering with us and supporting us in His work. God has blessed up with a joyful start to 2024! We would like to share with you some of the good news from the last couple of months:

- We held a testimony service and were blessed by sweet testimonies from church members. Many of our people expressed their thankfulness to God for placing this ministry in our hearts and sending us their way. It was a very encouraging service! Here is part of a testimony of a mom named Mary, "Pastor, EXCELLENT HEART PIERCING MESSAGE TODAY! I feel a part of this family and that is not easy for me. We are coming together, we started off slow, but we are developing those relationships we all need. I have never joined a church before. Never felt the need to. We all wanted to join and cement the family thing. It's nice to belong. So, thank you for answering the call to come pastor our church. We need to be steadfast for the LORD."
- Caleb arrived safely back to college and is working hard and enjoying his second semester.
- Jon had a productive meeting with an Air Force Reserve Chaplain just recently. He was very
  welcoming of our desire to minister to our military personnel on base. He wants to give us
  more opportunities at Peterson Space Force Base as he transitions to active duty there.
- A church family is about to have another baby there is more than one way to grow a church!

In addition to these praises, we have a couple of prayer requests to share with you. We need prayer for a more permanent meeting place. Our regular hotel conference room which we rent for our church meeting place is currently undergoing renovations. For about a month or so, we are meeting at a nearby location. This change has caused some confusion with people showing up to the location which is being renovated and possible guests being turned off. This uncertainty has revealed to our church body a need to have a more permanent meeting facility. We have been praying about this and searching diligently. There are many units available in the area, but the cost of a storefront rental is out of our reach as a church plant. Please join us in praying that there may be a property owner who will offer us a discounted rate. Pray for us also as we work to establish a safer and more secure church meeting place. There have been some church threat concerns in our area. We are currently working with some of our military veterans to build a security team and establish safety policies and procedures. Pray for God to give wisdom regarding this.

Thank you for all your prayers for us and for the Lord's ministry here in Colorado Springs! We appreciate your encouragement. We are praying for all our ministry friends and supporters as well.

Reaching our Heroes for Christ, The Gorman Family

Jeremiah 33:3 "Call unto me, and I will answer thee, and show thee great and mighty things, which thou knowest not."